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Federal Election Commission § 111.39 

the respondent. The respondent may 
file with the Commission Secretary a 
written response to the recommenda-
tion within ten (10) days of transmittal 
of the recommendation. This response 
may not raise any arguments not 
raised in the respondent’s original 
written response or not directly re-
sponsive to the reviewing officer’s rec-
ommendation. 

§ 111.37 What will the Commission do 
once it receives the respondent’s 
written response and the reviewing 
officer’s recommendation? 

(a) If the Commission, after having 
found reason to believe and after re-
viewing the respondent’s written re-
sponse and the reviewing officer’s rec-
ommendation, determines by an af-
firmative vote of at least four (4) of its 
members, that the respondent has vio-
lated 2 U.S.C. 434(a) and the amount of 
the civil money penalty, the Commis-
sion shall authorize the reviewing offi-
cer to notify the respondent by letter 
of its final determination. 

(b) If the Commission, after review-
ing the reason to believe finding, the 
respondent’s written response, and the 
reviewing officer’s written rec-
ommendation, determines by an af-
firmative vote of at least four (4) of its 
members, that no violation has oc-
curred (either because the Commission 
had based its reason to believe finding 
on a factual error or because the re-
spondent used best efforts to file in a 
timely manner) or otherwise termi-
nates its proceedings, the Commission 
shall authorize the reviewing officer to 
notify the respondent by letter of its 
final determination. 

(c) The Commission will modify the 
proposed civil money penalty only if 
the respondent is able to demonstrate 
that the amount of the proposed civil 
money penalty was calculated on an in-
correct basis. 

(d) When the Commission makes a 
final determination under this section, 
the statement of reasons for the Com-
mission action will, unless otherwise 
indicated by the Commission, consist 
of the reasons provided by the review-
ing officer for the recommendation, if 
approved by the Commission, although 
statements setting forth additional or 
different reasons may also be issued. If 

the reviewing officer’s recommenda-
tion is modified or not approved, the 
Commission will indicate the grounds 
for its action and one or more state-
ments of reasons may be issued. 

[65 FR 31794, May 19, 2000, as amended at 72 
FR 14668, Mar. 29, 2007] 

§ 111.38 Can the respondent appeal the 
Commission’s final determination? 

Yes; within thirty (30) days of receipt 
of the Commission’s final determina-
tion under 11 CFR 111.37, the respond-
ent may submit a written petition to 
the district court of the United States 
for the district in which the respondent 
resides, or transacts business, request-
ing that the final determination be 
modified or set aside. The respondent’s 
failure to raise an argument in a time-
ly fashion during the administrative 
process shall be deemed a waiver of the 
respondent’s right to present such ar-
gument in a petition to the district 
court under 2 U.S.C. 437g. 

§ 111.39 When must the respondent 
pay the civil money penalty? 

(a) If the respondent does not submit 
a written petition to the district court 
of the United States, the respondent 
must remit payment of the civil money 
penalty within thirty (30) days of re-
ceipt of the Commission’s final deter-
mination under 11 CFR 111.37. 

(b) If the respondent submits a writ-
ten petition to the district court of the 
United States and, upon the final dis-
position of the civil action, is required 
to pay a civil money penalty, the re-
spondent shall remit payment of the 
civil money penalty to the Commission 
within thirty (30) days of the final dis-
position of the civil action. The final 
disposition may consist of a judicial 
decision which is not reviewed by a 
higher court. 

(c) Failure to pay the civil money 
penalty may result in the commence-
ment of collection action under 31 
U.S.C. 3701 et seq. (1996), or a civil suit 
pursuant to 2 U.S.C. 437g(a)(6)(A), or 
any other legal action deemed nec-
essary by the Commission. 
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